
Waterbury Cemetery Commission 

November 5, 2019 Meeting 

Steele Community Room – 4 PM 

 

Present – John Woodruff, Betty Jones, Jack Carter 

                Bill Shepeluk 

 

  Minutes of October 1
st
 meeting were approved. 

  Financial reports were passed out and reviewed. 

  Loomis Hill Cemetery – John spoke with Sylvia Hoare about placing a sign at the 

entrance of the driveway directing and explaining procedures to visit the cemetery.  She 

will speak with her husband about the proposal. 

  Maple Street Cemetery  - Jack said that the shed transformation project has been 

completed and looks nice.  One thing that needs to be done is move the water spigot.  

John has been in contact with the Water Department.  He has also asked Celia about road 

work and that might get done this year.  The cost of a new flag pole will be split four 

ways – VFW fund, SAL, Legion and the Cemetery Commission.  The cost will be $1,600 

total and will be aluminum and the same as the one in Holy Cross Cemetery.  David Dow 

is involved with the project. 

  Hope Cemetery – John Farr has been contacted about the removing the cedar hedge.  

He has given the information to his son.  Bill Shepeluk would like an estimate for the 

cost.  Matt Fitzgerald has cleaned 35 stones along section A.  Jan and Jack have planted 

perennials in the lower fountain base. 

 Other business;  Barbara MacGregor has been informed that Woody might be able to 

repair stones in the cemeteries at Little River State Park in the spring. 

There have been 32 burial and inurnments this year. 

The genealogical group has not decided yet about updating the 2000 book. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM,   

 

The next meeting is December 3
rd

 at 4 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jack Carter 


